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East Hampton Housing Authority
Chatham Acres

Governor Bill O’Neill Drive

East Hampton, CT 06424

A meeting was held on January 18, 2012 at Chatham Acres.  The meeting opened at 12:04pm.  Members present were Patricia Dufour, Tom Denman, Ann McLaughlin, Jo Ann Ewing, Monica Kangley and Judie Bobbi.

Minutes:  

A motion was made to accept the Minutes of Dec. 13, 2011 by Mr. Denman.  Ms. Kangley seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  A motion was made to accept the Minutes of the January 4th Special Meeting by Ms. Kangley.  Mr. Denman seconded.  Vote was unanimous.

Bills and Communication:
NOFA received from CHFA regarding Housing Authority Small Improvement Program.  Matching funds from another source is a requirement.

J & L Green River Construction, LLC submitted a quote for the shingle removal for the claim against Georgia Pacific.  The quote was between $200 and $240.  Ms. Bobbi gave Mr. Borg the go ahead as soon as weather permits.

J&L Green River also submitted a quote to replace any damaged siding at Chatham Acres.
Citizens Bank letter regarding an ATM card for deposits only is available.

DECD sent notice of intent to adopt Regulations to State Statute regarding Tenants Rights.  Comments can be sent before Jan 30th.
DECD notification that state housing authorities that they will no longer have to pay the Administrative Service Fee effective January 1, 2012.  Amounts may be moved to Reserve Account.
Atlantic States Rural Water and Waste Water Assoc. have asked for a letter of support for their funding through an EPA grant.

Municipal Employees Retirement System has advised us that the participation cost for the employer will be 11.59% beginning July 1, 2012 and the administrative charge will be $230.

Cash Report: Ms. Bobbi presented the Bank Reconciliation for December 2011.  It will be filed for audit.

Old Business and New Business:
Ms. Bobbi presented Resolution 1-2012 for the new HUD income limits.  Mr. Denman made a motion to adopt the resolution.  Ms. Kangley seconded.  Vote was unanimous.

Mr. Bobbi presented Board members with a copy of the minutes from the Emergency Management Meeting in Dec.
Ms. Bobbi sent an email to Mr. True regarding the Bevin Property and what the housing authority next plans are.  Mr. True responded that no new developments on his end and would like to keep in touch as we proceed. Mr. Denman had solicited some advice from John Geysen a retired civil engineer.  Mr. Denman also brought photos to the Board on the portion of the property where the right of way is located that will need to be addressed.   A motion was made by Ms. McLaughlin to proceed in finding a civil engineer.  Ms. Ewing seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  Ms. Bobbi will call DECD to see if they have any suggestions.

A workshop will be scheduled to discuss the Reasonable Accommodation Policy and the DECD Policy for Tenants Rights.

The Board members agreed to meet on January 24th at 11am at Chatham Acres.
Congregate:  Ms. Dufour had a conversation with Terry Concannon who offered some advice.

Vacancy:  There is one vacancy that will be filled by Feb. 1st.

RSC:  None

Tenant Commissioner:  None

A motion was made by Ms. Ewing to adjourn at 12:56pm.  Mr. Denman seconded.

Respectfully submitted by Judie Bobbi, recording secretary 

CC:  Board Members, Town Manager, Town Clerk, Town Council

